
                                                                   

        Inside this Issue  

General Membership                                             
Meeting Minutes………….………………….………….1 – 3 

Calendar of Events…………………..……………………3 

LakesNPines.org 

P.O. Box 91 Danbury Wi 54830 

March 2024 NEWSLETTER 

               

                                      

Club Directors 

    

President Mark Spease 

Vice President Randy Shimanski 

Treasurer Deb Grobner 

Secretary Tara Feldick 

Membership Julie Drews 

Fundraising/Events Annette Wermerskirchen 

Grooming Rick Wermerskirchen 

Trail Maintenance Dave Nelson 

Equipment Maintenance Matt “Whimpy” Kabus 

  

 

NEXT MEETING: Saturday April 13th, 11:00 at Jo Mama’s   

Attendees:  
 
 
 

 
 
 

President – Mark Spease 
 

Mark Spease Julie Drews Terry Demulling Ryan Fulton  

 Scott Martini 
Bonnie 
Demulling Todd Hertzog 

 

Deb Grobner Dan Howard Curt Feldick   

Tara Feldick Terri Howard Gina Nelson   

Dave Nelson Kurt Paddock Bob Humphrey   

 Morgan Veiman Rich Danielson   

Rick 
Wermerskirchen Cindy Quinlan Cory Jones  

 

 Annette 
Wermerskirchen Terry Quinlan Melissa Jones  

 



The meeting was held at Brandi’s Bar and called to order by Mark Spease at 11:00 am 
 
The county meeting was held February 27th.  

• We need to report non-grooming activity as soon as possible.  

• Trail 8 from intersection of trail 41 to Lake 26 Road and Trail 5 have been approved for gravel updates 
in sandy areas.  

• They will have elections for VP, Treasurer, AWSC director and AWSC representative in April.  

• Groomer’s appreciation dinner will be 4/20 at the Pheasant Inn in Siren.  
AWSC 

• Burnett County applied for and was named a “Snowmobile Friendly Community”.  11 signs have been 
ordered for the county and the Webb Lake area will get at least 1. 

• The county will host the AWSC Directors meeting again January 3rd-5th, 2025 in Siren. 

• Donation cans from a couple of years ago were found at The Main Store.  They contained $360; the 
money will be allocated to the tracks fund.  
 

 
Vice President – Randy Shimanski 
Randy was not present, no updates.  
 
Treasurer-Deb Grobner 
Deb provided a financial update.  
 
Social Events/Fundraiser – Annette Wermerschirchen 

Volunteers always needed —please reach out to Annette.  

 

Meat Raffle, Saturday 3/23, 2:00 at Brandi’s 

Meat Raffle, Friday 4/5, 5:30 Lipsie Pines 

 

12th Vintage sled show was held at the Lumberjack February 24th. 

It was a great success, thank you for all that volunteered and came out to the event!  

 

Super Cash Raffle is about complete.  Drawing to be held Monday April 1st, noon at the Main Store. (300 

tickets sold @ $40 each), first place prize is $2,500, with additional 2nd, 3rd & 4th place prizes. 

 

Working on club merchandise and purchase process.   

 

Membership – Pending 

We are still working on collecting all of the business sponsors. We have about 198 personal members. Julie is 

working on getting access to AWSC. 

 

Equipment Maintenance-Matt “Whimpy” Kabus  

Whimpy has been out mowing and brushing-about 15 hours in the past few weeks.   

Trail Maintenance – Dave Nelson 

Continued work on signs. Working through a landowner issue frog lake and Atherton Rd. 

Grooming- Rick Wermerskirchen 



No updates, no grooming is in process for the season. 

Secretary–Tara Feldick 

Secretary report for February was accepted. Bob made a motion to accept, Terry 2nd the motion.    

 

Old Business  

Terry Quinlan is managing the St. Patty’s Day float representing Lakes & Pines. The float has been decorated 

and ready to go for the parade on 3/16. Thank you to those who volunteered to support the float.  

Still reviewing the storage shed/container needed at the club house. 

Still waiting for repairs from the individual responsible for the damage to the club house sign. 

Adopt a trail program is still under consideration.  

 

New Business 

Terry made a motion to sell the arm saw, it was accepted.  

 

Voyager Village is holding a fundraiser on March 20th for Burnett County K-9 unit. We will be donating 2-- $50 

gift cards for use at our Sponsors.  Bob made a motion to accept and Terry 2nd the motion. 

 

Bob brought up and discussion was held at the opportunity for a summer picnic/fundraiser. 

 

Terry made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Gina 2nd the motion and the meeting was adjourned.  

 

 

Upcoming Events

• Saturday 3/23, 2:00—Meat Raffle at 
Brandi’s  

• Friday 4/5, 5:30-Meat Raffle at Lipsie 
Pines 

• Saturday 4/13-Club Meeting 11:00, Jo 
Mama’s 

• Tentative Purse Bingo on 4/25—details 

to follow. 

• Friday 5/3—5:30-Meat Raffle at Oak 
Ridge 

• 5/11-Club Meeting 11:00, Lipsie Pines.  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Check out our website: 
www.lakesnpines.org  

 

about:blank


On Facebook: 
https://www.facebook.com/Lakes-Pines-Sno-Trails-

134955239894315/ 

 

Please Be Sure to Patronize All of Lakes & 
Pines’ Generous Business Members 

A & H Country Market 

Brandi’s Bar & Grill  

Cabaret 

Jo Mama’s 

Lipsie Pines 

Lumberjack Saloon & Eatery 

The Main Store 

Mallard Lake Family Resort 

McKenzie Landing 

NextGen 

Northwinds Resort 

Oak Ridge Inn 

The Local 

Trail Blazer’s Tavern 

The Sand Bar 

The Shop Bar & Grill 

Voyager Village 

Webb Lake Inn 

Webb Lake Pizza 

Webb Lake Tavern 

What the Heck 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Lakes-Pines-Sno-Trails-134955239894315/
https://www.facebook.com/Lakes-Pines-Sno-Trails-134955239894315/

